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MINUTES FOR THE ZOOM MEETING HELD ON  3RD FEBRUARY 2022.
PRESENT: Carole Craig, Anne Farrow, Ross Craig, Dorothy Wilson, Bill Varney, Michael Leeland, Lillian Malcolm, Alison Rae, Tracy Duncan, Karen Tocher (Dundee and Angus Convention Bureau), Alan Duncan (Dundee City Council).
APOLOGIES: John Michell, Jan Goodall, Sandy Cameron, Denise Cameron.
1. PRESENTATION: Alan Duncan, a planning officer with Dundee Council, attended our meeting to outline Dundee City Centre’s Strategic Investment Plan. Alan said that he had been leading this long-term investment plan since before Covid started. It has become clear that life after lockdown will be very different from the way it was before, as people have become used to online shopping, working from home and sourcing entertainment at home, all leading to there being less need to visit the city centre. So, Dundee City Council want Dundee, and in particular Dundee city centre, to become a more attractive place for people to live, work and spend their leisure time, and to that end the planners are considering how to do this. At the same time Dundee Council wants to reduce its carbon use in the light of climate change. 
Alan said that he felt that accessibility plays a key role in creating a more diverse and successful city centre and thought Dundee should be aiming to be one of the UK’s most accessible city centres. He is keen identify what might enable this happening. Karen said that she thought it would useful if route guides were produced, not only to identify the quickest way to go from point A to point B within the city centre, but indicating the difficulties associated with making the journey by wheelchair or powerchair. Ross said that at present the AccessAble Guide for Dundee provides such route guides for 8 routes and more routes could be added. Karen said she thought it would be good to produce them for people going from Dundee Railway station to the universities. Making people aware that such guides exist then becomes essential. Karen also suggested that businesses might be encouraged to produced similar guides for their premises. Dorothy suggested that vulnerable people need to be made aware of the support already available to them within the city e.g. safe places in shopping centres and WelcoMe when visiting companies. She also suggested considering what methods of transport, other than taxis, could be made available to help people get around the city and we discussed the possibility of having disability scooters available at a more central location than Shopmobility. We also discussed Dundee’s provision of changing places toilets. There are a reasonable number of them open during the day but are there enough open in the evening?
Should Alan need advice further advice on Access issues we are happy for him to contact us at dundeeaccessgroup.org@hotmail.co.uk. We feel confident about advising on issues relating to mobility and sight impairment. 
2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the meeting held on 2nd December 2021 were approved. 

3. MATTERS ARISING:

3. (Re Minute 3.2). Access Audit for Dundee Football Club. Carole and Michael have met with the management of Dundee Football Club, visited the stadium and made lots of notes. They have suggested how to make both their stadium and their website more accessible and will now take a few weeks to produce a written report.
4. OTHER AGENDA ITEMS
4.  Sandy had nothing to report.
.
4. Request from Dundee United Football Club. Carole will get in touch and make arrangements for some members of Dundee Access Group to visit.
5. CORRESPONDENCE:

5.    ALLIANCE newsletters and weekly Bulletins.
5.    Inclusion Scotland E-Bulletins.
5.    Dundee Third Sector Interface Newsletters.
5.    Disability Living Newsletters.
5.    Disability Equality Scotland’s Open Door magazines and newsletters.
5.    On 1/12/21 Independent Living Fund Scotland December Update.
5.    On 2/12/21 PowerPoint presentation from Philippa Lyttle, DVVA.
5.    On 8/12/21 Spaces for People Survey from Shannon Finnan, Sustrans.
5.    On 14/12/21 from Patrick Nyamurundira, Scotrail, asking us to fill in a survey to help their planners improve their rail system.
5. On 17/12/21 from Dundee Health and Social care Partnership asking we complete a survey to help to shape the future of health and social care services in Dundee.
5. On 29/12/21 from Graeme Anderson, Head of Stadium Operations, Dundee United Football Club, asking if we could undertake a survey of their stadium as it currently stands for people with disabilities and give advice on areas that could be improved.
5. On 10/1/22 from Jim Thomson, General Manager, Dundee Football Club, making arrangements for Carole and Michael to visit to audit their premises.
5. On 18/1/22 from TACTRAN sending Tactran Regional Transport Strategy 2023 - 2033 Main Issues Summary.
5. On 18/1/22 from DES sending invitation to Webinar: Disability Training for Public Transport Staff.
5. On 19/1/22 from SUSTRANS sending plans for upgrading Stobswell Pocket Places and asking if they could come to our next Access Group meeting to talk with us.
5. On 21/1/22 from DES sending info re Royal Institute of Chartered Surveyors ‘s 7 month course to obtain a Certificate in Quantity Surveying Practice.
5. On 26/1/22 from Charmaine Wanless sending invitation to a Teams meeting to discuss how the Disability and Age Access Group will move forward.
6. A.O.B. 

6. Ross said that he would be taking over the running of the Disability and Age Action Group (DAAG) with Charmaine. This group used to meet quarterly but hasn’t met since the covid lockdown and Ross is keen to restart it. Dorothy said that the DAAG was set up by Scott Mands and was a corporate working group consulting with Dundee Access Group representing those with mobility and sight problems, as well as with representatives of people with mental health issues, with hearing loss, with learning difficulties and more. Ross has set up a Teams meeting on Tuesday 1st March 2022 at 10.00 to discuss its future. 
7. DATE OF NEXT MEETING.

Our next Zoom meeting of Dundee Access Group will be on Thursday 3rd March 2022. Fiorella Modolo Sustrans, has asked to come to speak to us about the Stobswell Pocket Places.
   web: www.dundeeaccessgroup.co.uk                          e-mail: dundeeaccessgroup.org@hotmail.co.uk
